VENTURA COLLEGE

Minutes of the Distance Education Committee

Date: January 9, 2014

Present:  Jose Gutierrez, Sharon Beynon, Andrea Horigan, Stephanie Branca, Eileen Crump, Gwendolyn Huddleston, Rebecca Chandler, Sandy Hajas, Tania DeClerck, James Maritato, Philip Clinton

Absent:  Corinna McKoy, John Elmer, Michelle Millea, Ara Khanjian, Andrea Adlman, Eric Martinsen, Jenna Garcia, Ken Drake, Margaret Phelps, Gigi Fiumerodo, Peter Yi

Recorder:  Eileen Crump

Minutes: 

	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to order
	The meeting was called to order at 3:10 pm.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston

	Approval of meeting minutes
	Andrea Horigan motioned to approve the December 12, 2013 meeting minutes. Stephanie Branca seconded the motion.
	The December 12, 2013 meeting minutes were approved by the committee.
	
	Eileen Crump



	D2L Faculty Workshops
	Rebecca is holding an evening D2L workshop for faculty every Wednesday from 5:30 pm – 6:30 pm to accommodate part-time faculty.

Rebecca mentioned that a lot of faculty are web-enhancing their classes, so she wants department chairs to let their faculty know about the Wednesday evening workshops.

Rebecca added a workshop tab on the faculty DE webpage.


	Rebecca will create an email blast to let faculty know about the evening workshops.
	
	Rebecca Chandler

	Roundtable DE Discussions
	D2L faculty are leading weekly distance education roundtable discussions every Monday from 1:00 pm – 2:30 pm in LRC 136 Training Studio. Rebecca Chandler will be attending to answer questions and give helpful hints.
	
	
	

	D2L and Lync Integration
	Rebecca said that Ventura College will be the first college to integrate D2L and Lync.

We will need at least six faculty members to pilot the integration of D2L and Lync.

Tania DeClerck volunteered to participate in the D2L and Lync integration.


	Tanis will participate in the D2L and Lync integration.
	
	Rebecca Chandler

	Instructional Designer
	The Instructional Designer position only had four applicants, so Human Resources will keep the job posted for two additional weeks.


	
	
	

	Faculty Senate and Student Representative
	Invite Art Sanford to the next meeting. Art is getting a student representative for the committee.
Student evaluations were filled out during the final weeks after students received their grades. Gwen will follow up with the district, and James will double-check the dates of the student evaluations.

	Eileen will invite Art to the next meeting.
	
	Eileen Crump

	Handbook Updates
	We need to create a D2L glossary of terms for faculty to put in their online classes. Mention this in the DE Handbook.

Include in the DE Handbook: “What Should Your Classes Look Like?”

Also include: “How To Be A Successful Online Student.”

We will have an online orientation before the semester begins.
Include in the Distance Education Handbook that instructors need to capture grades outside of D2L. Instructors should download grades onto their computers or print them.
	
	
	

	Student Glossary of DE Terms
	The committee needs to create a D2L glossary for students. Faculty can add the glossary to their online classes.


	
	
	

	D2L Student Orientations
	Rebecca mentioned that D2L student orientations are now halfway complete. Eighty-five students signed up.

Rebecca mentioned that the main complaint from online students is that all the D2L class interfaces look different from one another. This is because faculty creates their own interfaces and menus.  Students have a hard time navigating through online classes because the names of menus are different and are located in different places.

Rebecca said she would like the online faculty to come to a student orientation to see and hear the students’ perspectives on online classes.


	
	
	

	DE student assessment
	Rebecca is going to look into adding a link for the D2L student assessment at the bottom of the online schedule of classes.


	
	
	Rebecca Chandler

	Strategic Planning
	The priority of the Distance Education committee is to solidify the DE Handbook and make sure it meets accreditation standards.

Andrea reviewed the distance education accreditation standards. 

Andrea, Gwen, Sandy and Rebecca will meet to review the distance education strategic planning and discuss ways to expand distance education.

The entire IGETC is fully online at Ventura College.

Ventura College will be offering full degrees online.

The Chancellor has asked the Moorpark College interim president Bernard Luskin to look into expanding distance education in the college district. Bernard Luskin asked Gwen to help him.

The state of California is encouraging colleges to offer degrees fully online.


	Eileen will set up the meeting.
	
	

	Letter to DE instructors
	Gwen & Rebecca will email a reminder to distance education instructors in the beginning of the spring 2014 semester. The following will be included in the letter.

· Verify student enrollment. 

· Students need to participate in classroom. Mention regular and effective contact. 

· Ask faculty who teach online for their best practices, which will be included in the Distance Education Handbook.  

· Students need to be able to view their grades while they are taking the class.

· Include number of online classes being taught. 

Online class statistics should also be given Give college president the D2L statistics, so he can include them in his weekly email updates. 


	Gwen & Rebecca will compose a letter.
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston, Rebecca Chandler

	Quality Matters Mentorships
	The Title V Cooperative Grant will pay for the Quality Matters training.

The information gathered from the training can be used in the Distance Education Handbook.

This training will help with accreditation.

Along with Rebecca Chandler, the following online faculty volunteered to be trained: Andrea Horigan, Nathan Cole, Tania DeClerck, Phil Clinton and James Maritato 


	Rebecca will contact Quality Matters for more information on membership fees.
	
	Rebecca Chandler

	Smarthinking


	Sandy mentioned that Marc Boman and Mike Rose are working on Smarthinking. Marc Boman will create a widget to link Smarthinking with D2L. Mike Rose is creating a single sign-on to Smarthinking so students can log in using their 900 number. This will be used to track students' online-tutoring use.

Sandy will schedule a training with D2L faculty and another training with the library staff.
	Sandy will schedule Smarthinking training.
	
	Sandy Hajas

	D2L Tri Campus Committee
	Gwen contacted Moorpark and Oxnard Colleges and invited them to form a D2L tri campus committee. They will try to get together this semester.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston

	Adjournment 
	The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 pm.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston




